
Copeland Forest Map and Signage – Questions and Answers 
 
What trails are included? 
The Copeland Forest is a large forest of 4400 acres with 25 km of dual track 
trails and 50 km of single-track trails.  The map shows the main trails, primarily 
dual-track trails.  While you may go off on to the single-track trails, you will come 
back to a main trail and, then, should be able to find yourself on the map.  
 
How will the map help? 
You can use the map to navigate in the Forest by following the numbered 
intersections on the map. In the Forest, a brown and yellow numbered sign has 
been installed at each of the intersections on the major trails.  
 
At 12 key intersections, “You Are Here” signs have been installed with a map and 
arrow indicating where you are.  The “You Are Here” signs give the GPS 
coordinates for the location.  
 
Where can I access the Forest? 
The Copeland Forest has multiple access points. To assist users, the Association 
has installed signage at four public parking locations.  The two largest parking 
areas are off Ingram Rd at the 3rd Line N and at the 4th Line N. As well, have 
installed a signage with maps at two locations along the 5th Line N. One more 
sign will be installed along the 5th Line N. 
 
How do I access the Copeland Forest from Horseshoe Resort? 
The Association has mapped two connecting trails from Horseshoe Resort into 
Copeland Forest and these trails are on the map.  Outside cross-country ski 
season, Horseshoe Resort guests and visitors may access the Forest via these 
connecting trails.  Please ensure you do not walk on the golf course during the 
golfing season.  
 
When I am in the Forest, how do I find the parking lots or get back to 
Horseshoe Resort? 
Within the Forest, the Association has installed 12 directional signs that point 
back to the parking lots on Ingram Road, the 5th Line N and Horseshoe Resort. 
These directional signs give the distances back out to the parking area.  
 
What should I do in an emergency? 
In an emergency situation, contact 911.  If you are near a “You Are Here” sign, 
note the GIS coordinates.  Copies of the new map will be provided to emergency 
response personnel.  
 
How accurate is the map? 
The map is based on current information and has been checked in the field.  
However, trails are subject to change. Please provide the Association with any 
feedback.  Updates will be posted on our web site, www.copelandfriends.ca.  

http://www.copelandfriends.ca/

